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Summary of GTC Committee Meeting  

18h May 2020, 7.00pm online via Zoom 

Present: Charles Webb (Chair), Clare Beacham, Ruth O’Brien, Jamie O’Brien, Sarah Hain, Lindsay Hutley  

Minutes of previous meeting: 

Minutes of the meeting of 5th May 2020 and the summary of this meeting were approved. 

Tennis Business Services 

The committee discussed the next stages of a phased restart of tennis activities in line with the NT 
Government’s staged recovery plan noting the extension to Book-a-Court access for singles and doubles in 
stage 2. Committee anticipated the opening of Club facilities and introduction of a form of competition for stage 
3 of the Roadmap to the new normal after 5th June. Action to be taken: 

Potential administrative staff to be contacted regarding availability and duties to meet NTG requirements 
Arrangements for re-introduction of competition to be finalised 
Development of member communication regarding stage 3 of phased restart 

Discussion of arrangements to be put in place to ensure continuity of tennis activity at GTC during period Club 
closed to effect court repair. 

Alleged Breaches of Code of Behaviour 

Letters sent to two members in relation to alleged breaches of the Code of Conduct were noted. A response 
from one member was considered along with a draft of a further letter to the member which was approved in 
principle by Committee. Committee members to finalise response out of session. 

Grant and Infrastructure issues 

Committee noted the very welcome news that Tennis NT had been awarded a major Community Benefit Fund 
grant of $197,250 for repair of all courts at the Gardens Tennis Facility. Considering possible surface colours, 
Committee agreed to Miami open blue (inside the court) and US open green (outside the court) for the court 
resurface.  
Discussion occurred regarding timing of court repair and it was agreed that Club should be closed from the 22nd 
July to 24th August 2020 to effect court repairs, Consideration to be given to undertaking some fence 
repair/replacement during this period.  

Next meeting 

Mon 15th June 2020, 7:00pm via Zoom  
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